Hampstead Solid Waste Committee
Meeting Minutes


May 12, 2010
The meeting began at 7:30 p.m. The members who were present:  Mr. Pat Bracken, Mr. Robert Nugent, and Selectman Lindquist (Mr. Robert Golden, Ms. Ellen Cabral, were absent) There was no quorum present.
Visitors: Chris Kowalski, Penny Williams
MINUTES
Minutes of April 14, 2010 were reviewed.  There were two corrections to make under publicity- change fee to weight in two spots.
OLD BUSINESS
Compost Bins- The Secretary updated the committee on the compost bins.  The original ten ordered have been sold.  The NRRA had additional bins available and five more were ordered and have all been spoken for.  
HMS- Recycling Video- Mrs. Harrington contacted Mrs. Cussen at HMS about the video project they were working on.  Mrs. Cussen stated that there was a problem with the video and it was not useable.

Additional Recycling Bins- The Selectmen voted on May 10th to waive the $5 fee for additional recycling bins for the residents.

Holding forums in Emerson Village- Mr. Emerson would have no problem with having the committee use his hall, as long as there was a certificate of liability.  He was concerned about the general public using the facility and something happening.  If it was for just the members of his park, there would be no problem.  He also had no issue with the possibility of a compost bin being placed near the function hall, if the residents were interested.  

Derry Transfer Station- Mr. Bracken and Selectman Lindquist were invited to see the operation in Derry.  They were given a chart of the fees charged, such as $.07 per ton for C&D.  They have a 44 acre site with 5 full time and 2 part time employees.  They service the 35,000 residents of Derry and have a $1.6 million dollar budget.  Last year they earned about $400,000 from selling recyclables.  They store a tractor trailer on site for the paper until it is full.  Mr. Nugent stated that we should be looking at the Kent Farm Transfer Station and see if it should be open more and if there was a way to make better use of it.  
Compost Presentation- Mr. Nugent contacted the Garden Club member he knew and they thought the members helping with the class would be a good idea, but suggested he talk to the new president.  When he spoke to the new president, she was not interested.  The presentation is scheduled for Thursday May 20th at 7:00 pm.  Mrs. Harrington will see if the sign out front can advertise the presentation and contact cable to televise it.  Selectman Lindquist has some compost that she will bring in to show the end result.  Mr. Bracken will bring in some scraps and one of the compost bins will be available.  For the Garden Club sale, the same information will be available for people to review.  Ms. Cabral put together a flyer for what to compost which will be available.  
ADJOURNMENT
 The meeting ended at 8:48 p.m.
 

NEXT MEETING
June 9, 2010 at 7:30 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

 

Tina Harrington,
Recording Secretary

